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during this difficult time.

The Auxiliary once again did a fantastic job of coordinating our Christmas Families
tradition. I’d like to thank all the volunteers that made it possible. PC Scott Spencer and
Lady Jody provided an elegant Blue Gavel Dinner. And PC April Flynn and her crew did
a lovely job of providing a Christmas breakfast to the children of our club. The TSC
goodwill is on full display this time of year. Well done mates! 

RC A.J. Moser and Lady Bonnie continue to exceptionally model the role of Rear
Commodore. The Deck the Club Party, Boozy Brunch, White Elephant Party, and
meeting meals are just a taste of their efforts. VC Chuck Martin and Lady Mo continue
to do a fantastic job of looking over our membership. And Fleet Captain Jeff Cromwell
and Lady Jen have stepped in the their role perfectly as well. The Pub Crawl was a
huge success, and I can’t wait for all that they have planned. 

Be on the lookout for upcoming events Thank you to all of our members who serve in
various positions. And with one last reflection I’d like to thank all those who routinely
do all the things that keep this club so great. I appreciate all of your time and
dedication. Looking forward to another fantastic year. Stay warm!

I would also like to make my Commodore Parking Spot available to any of our members
who are handicapped. If I’m not occupying it, please feel free to use it. I know the club
can be difficult to get to for some people. If I show up later, it’s no big deal to walk a
few extra steps and I’ll feel glad I could help someone out. 

Cheers!

- Commodore Brian Richards and Lady Shannon
tsccommodore24@gmail.com | (419) 343-9170
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Greeting TSC! 

Lady Shannon and I hope everyone had a wonderful Christmas and
New Years. This is a time for celebration and reflection. I am
certainly grateful to be a part of such a giving and gracious club.  

Please continue to keep the McCarthy family in your thoughts and
prayers and be sure to join us at Capers Restaurant January 10th
to have a little fun while also supporting this amazing family 



BIRTHDAYS
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Just a reminder for all provisional members that you are required to have 25 work
hours in by your anniversary date. If you are in need of hours please reach out to
myself or R/C AJ Moser.

If there are anyone that knows of anybody interested in membership please have them
contact me.

If you are in need of a vehicle TSC parking sticker please let me know. I usually have
some with me while I’m there, or I will be happy to leave one there for you.

Our R/C and Fleet Captain have a lot of fun events planned so let’s do our best to
support them and our great club.

Cheers!

- Vice Commodore Chuck Martin
chuckmartin.tsc@gmail.com

Members

Happy New Year to all, Hope everyone has a healthy and safe
year.

Before you know it we will be getting our boats ready for summer.
We had one resignation in December, Tony Estvanik.

VICE COMMODORE CHUCK MARTIN 

Frank Chaplin - 01/04
Brandon Wittenmyer - 01/04

Kyle Glonek - 01/06
Ray Royal - 01/06
Bill Berndt - 01/07
Karl Kreft - 01/10
Jim Doriot - 01/14

Jeff Jones Jr - 01/21
Bill McAllister - 01/22

FC Jeff Cromwell - 01/23
Steve Flores - 01/23
Joe Minnich - 01/23

Martin Maenle - 01/24
Tyler Zoltanski - 01/31

Bob Hoag - 01/14
John Lehnert - 01/16

Dan Maenle Sr. - 01/17
Joe Phillips - 01/19
Dean Evans - 01/19

PC Doug Hoff - 01/21
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Hello members and Happy New Year!

It’s hard to believe another year is gone already. But, time flies when you’re
having fun, and we have definitely been having fun at the club. Thank you to
everyone who volunteered and came down to support our events at the club.
Lady Bonnie and I appreciate you very much, and this job would be impossible
without your help and support. I hope you all had a Blessed Christmas
and that those blessings will continue through the new year.

December was a fun month starting with decorating the club. I love seeing the
decorations and Christmas lights up. It’s really a nice touch and gets you in the 

U P C O M I N G  E V E N T S
January 1st - New Years Day Boozy Brunch

January 2nd - Board Meeting

January 14th - Playoff Watch Party 

January 17th - General Meeting (Beef and Noodles dinner with salad and a dessert)

January 20th - Club Event - details at the club

February 3rd - Halfway to Docks in Party

February 10th - Fleet Captain Curling Event

February 11th - Superbowl Party

February 17th & 18th - AYC Weekend

March 2nd - Masquerade Party

REAR COMMORDORE ANDREW “AJ” MOSER

holiday spirit. Speaking of holiday spirit, the White Elephant party was a lot of fun, with many great, and
funny, gifts exchanged. Special thanks to everyone who stepped up in my absence to make this event a
success. If you haven’t made it to one of our White Elephant parties, I highly recommend checking one
out. Lady Bonnie and I finished the year by hosting a Boozy Brunch on Christmas Eve. It was great seeing
so many members before they went off to their family commitments.

As we head into the New Year, I hope you will join us for our upcoming events. As the NFL playoffs begin,
please join us for a Wild Card Sunday Watch Party on January 14th. This will be a potluck event with
activities throughout the afternoon. Hopefully some of our teams will be playing to cheer on, but come
down regardless to enjoy the day with your TSC family. 

Next up will be a dinner event with activities and entertainment by DJ Dre on January 20th. Please see the
flyers at the club, or check your email for details of this event.

Please mark your calendars for February 3rd! This will be our Halfway to Docks In Party featuring Parallel
Universe! There will be plenty of food, fun, drinks, and contests to celebrate getting closer to having our
boats back in the water.

Thank you to Denise Getzinger who has volunteered to host our meeting night dinner in January. She will
be making a beef and pasta dinner with salad and a dessert. Please let me know if you would be willing to
host a meeting night dinner as well.

See you at the club,

-Rear Commodore AJ Moser  |  ajmosertsc@gmail.com
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waters ahead, we pledge to keep our traditions alive and our memories of them ever green. If any of you have had the
pleasure to hear the reading of "The Dash Poem - by Linda Ellis" from PC Scott Spencer, you will recognize this
passage.

Looking Ahead: Exciting Events on the Horizon: Get ready for the thrilling Ice Regatta in Point Place, Ohio, on January
27th! We're eagerly awaiting more details and will share them with you as soon as they're available.  This February, join
us for a fun-filled curling event! Whether you're a seasoned curler or new to the sport, this is a fantastic opportunity to
bond with fellow members and enjoy some friendly competition. More details will be coming soon. Mark your
calendars for a tentative bus trip on March 9th. We're ironing out the details and promise an exciting day trip that you
won't want to miss!

Looking Ahead with Hope and Enthusiasm:   Thank you for trusting me and my helpers, Jen, Floyd (Gene) and Brad, to
usher in a great year of fun, fellowship and shared adventures! 

Fleet Captain Jeff Cromwell
jc.anicca@gmail.com

FLEET CAPTAIN JEFF CROMWELL 

Greetings TSC Members!

As we sail through the last stretch of 2023 and look towards the horizon of a new year, we
pause to reflect on our journey together. This year has been a mosaic of triumphs,
challenges, and unforgettable moments shared on and off the water.

Before we chart our course for the future, let's drop anchor and pay homage to the
cherished members we lost this year. Their laughter, stories, and passion for boating have
left an indelible mark on our hearts and our club. They may have set sail from our shores,
but their spirit remains a guiding light in our community. As we continue to navigate the 

I would like to begin by wishing everyone a happy and healthy New Year! 

I’m sure everyone has heard of all of the sad/hard news about the
McCarthy family. First PC Bob McCarthy passed away on November 27, one
day before his 81st birthday. Please keep the McCarthy family in your
thoughts and prayers.

Also on November 27, Sean and Christine McCarthy had a heart wrenching fire in their home, as a
result, Sean and Christine lost all of their beloved pets and personal items. They are currently in an
apartment while their house gets rebuilt. Please watch your e-mail for details on a fundraiser at
Capers on January 10, 2024. It would be wonderful if our TSC family would step-up to support
amazing members. 

Please remember to be kind too your TSC family, you might not know what someone is going
through.

If you have something you would like report please have your information to me by the 20th of the
month.

Sincerely,  Mary Maenle - Sunshine Reporter

SUNSHINE REPORT MARY MAENLE
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TSCA PRESIDENT TRACY DEVRIES

Hello from the Auxiliary!

Showcase news:  Come check out the showcase. New items are always
going in.  New ideas are always welcomed. Please contact Bonnie if you
have an idea to put in the showcase. If you would like to purchase
anything from the Showcase Bonnie, Jodi Flores, and I will be able to
help you. 

From the Treasurer: All purchases that are to be refunded must be 
approved prior. Bonnie has the forms to fill out when turning in the receipt..

Membership:  If you did not get your membership in - we are still accepting new members.
Membership is open to the spouse, significant other, widow (who are not current general
members) or children (over 18) of our members. $10 yearly If you see a new member - let's get
their spouse or significant involved.
.
Outreach Program: Many generous presents were bought and large donations made toward two
families. Once again it shows how TSC comes together as a family to take care of others. Thank
You Sherri Rutter for organizing this, in addition to wrapping, shopping, and delivering the items
to the center. The center was overjoyed with the amount we were able to donate and make sure
these families had a wonderful Merry Christmas. Thank You everyone!!!

Venmo:   @ToledoSailingClubAux

Facebook: Toledo Sailing Club Auxiliary - if you are not on the page, please reach out to me. This
is your main source of information.

Fundraiser: We are planning on doing a Paint and Sip towards the end of January.  Please watch
for more information to come.

TSCA Next Meeting: March 23rd @ 7:00 at TSC Clubhouse.  All our meetings will now be
Quarterly:  December-March-June-September. Special Meetings can be called when needed.

TSCA President Tracy Devries
TracyTSCA@gmail.com
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The bar now has Ballreich chips available. Buying from Ballreich offers more detailed selections
on purchases than the prepackaged boxes of national brands. The Ballreich snack bags are also
larger than other snack selections. This also makes them a bit more expensive. We will see how it
goes. If they are not a welcomed item, then we will eliminate them. It’s that easy. 

There is a Ballreich button under the Snack tab on the register for ringing in sales. 

While we are on the subject of ringing in sales, it seems a reminder may be in order. Please
remember to ring in your purchases. The inventory numbers for snack items (chips, nuts, candy
and pizza) are not always reflected in sales. Whether it is intentional or accidental, when items are
not rang in, it’s stealing. So, please remember to ring in your stuff.  

Lastly, please remember that if you have any suggestions for the bar, please do not hesitate to
reach out to discuss them with me. 

Until next time, Friends… Take Care and Be Safe!! 
 
Sincerely,
Seidona Avery-Lather
tscbar@gmail.com
(419) 329-0745

NOTES FROM THE BAR

Season’s Greetings, Friends!! 

And, that’s a wrap, after hosting more than ten events last month, the
club has another successful holiday season on the books. Thanks to all
who helped decorate and upkeep the club during the holidays. The club
looked great all month.  
 
Now it’s on to 2024.  As you know, with the new year, comes new snacks.
Ok, well maybe you didn’t know – but you do now. :)
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JUST A REMINDER!
All articles, advertisements,
events or announcements must
be received by January 21st by
12:00 pm to make it in the next
Waterline.  
Please submit to:
bonnietsca@gmail.com 
Thank you!

Interested in running your own personal
ad in the Waterline?

Email bonnietsca@gmail.com for details.
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APPOINTMENTS  

Fleet Captain Power- Jeff Cromwell

Fleet Surgeon- Dr. Tim Duckett 

Safety Officer- Brad Ruburgh

Sergeant-at-Arms- Jim Miller

Harbor Master- Floyd Keaton

Dock Master- Tyler Zoltanski 

Sunshine Reporter- Mary Maenle

Work Hours Chair- Don Shively

Bar- Seidona Avery-Lather

Parliamentarian- 

Waterline Editor- Bonnie Moser 
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FLAG OFFICERS

Commodore- Brian Richards

Vice Commodore- Chuck Martin

Rear Commodore- Andrew “AJ” Moser 

Recording Secretary- Denise Getzinger 

Treasurer- PC Doug Hoff 

Financial Secretary- PC Michele

VanDromme

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Chairman of the Board- Ken Outly

Vice Chairman- PC Marc Snyder

Secretary of the Board-  Amy Petro

Auditing Liaison- Ken Outly

Auxiliary Liaison- Amy Petro

Blue Gavel Liaison- PC April Flynn

Constitution/By-Laws-

Dock Liaison- Tyler Zoltanski

Grounds Liaison- Karl Kreft

House Liaison- Jeff Hood

Kitchen/Bar Liaison- PC Marc Snyder

Planning & Maintenance- 

Security Liaison- Floyd Keaton

DELEGATES

AYC Head Delegate- Ryan Miller 

AYC Delegate-  PC April Flynn

AYC Delegate- Ken Outly

AYC Delegate at Large- PC Ken Zoltanski

Delegate to ILYA - PC Russ Wells

AUXILIARY

President- Tracy DeVries

Vice President- Denise Berndt

Treasurer- Bonnie Moser

Secretary- Jodi Stachowiak

AUXILIARY BOARD MEMBERS

Lina Barrera

Sherri Rutter

Brian Pegorsch

Toledo Sailing Club
Walbridge Park
P.O. Box 141133
Toledo, Ohio 43609
Phone (419) 382- 5841
Website www.toledosailingclub.com
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